


In 2018 when Gary Cuskey was installed as potentate, 
my Lady Gayle and I had fun with them about traveling.  
We put together a compact disc with nothing but traveling 
music.  Needless to say, the joke really is on us!  The lyrics 
of one song sticks in my head:  “I’m a traveling man, made 
a lot of stops all over the world”.  Of course, we are not 
traveling all over the world, but definitely Wisconsin with 
stops in Minnesota, Iowa, Illinois, and South Dakota as well.  
We also know that Kentucky, and Tennessee will be added 
this summer.  The good news about all this is that we have 
met so many wonderful people that support Shriner and 
Masonic beliefs.  These are people that are busy making 
things work in their Shrine Temples and Masonic Lodges.  
As our Most Worshipful Grand Master Scott Pedley says, 
“They are stirring up good!”

I know there isn’t space enough to list all our travels, 
but we enjoyed visiting the Vacationland Shrine Club in 
Baraboo.  They along with so many other clubs and units 
are working together to make their club and Zor better than 
we have been.  We have also witnessed that in LaCrosse 
with their Shrine Club and the Firehouse Jesters it is more 
of the same.  Most recently we were in Wausau and, well 
they definitely were over the top in welcoming us and other 
Shriners.  Thank you Wausauken Indians for hosting the 
second quarterly stated meeting.  Everyone there enjoyed 
the entire event.

By the time this is printed, we will have already had our 
summer Ceremonial in Madison and we will have initiated 

a number of new nobles.  
Membership continues 
to be in the forefront.  
We started the year with 
over 1200 members and 
unfortunately the black 
camel has visited us 
way too often.  It is up 
to each of us to strive to 
bring in new members 
and reinstate members 
that have gone by the 
wayside.  

Shrine Circuses 
continue in June as 
we have a circus in 

Marshfield on June  6, another in Janesville on June 9, a 
third on June 10, and the Mehara Circuses in Eau Claire and 
Menominee beginning on June 11.  Check the Zephyr or 
the Zor website for show times.  “Come to the Circus, the 
Biggest Show in Town.”   At the end of the month Zor will 
head for Nashville for the Shrine Imperial Sessions.  So, it’s 
another busy month for Zor with club and unit meetings 
throughout the month.

The tickets for annual Zor Sportsman’s Raffle are now 
out and available for Nobles to both buy and sell.  Tickets 
have been distributed to many clubs and units but if you 
need some, contact either your Divan rep or Rod LaBlanc.  
The drawing will be held in Eau Claire at the Mehara Shrine 
Club on October 19.  The doors open at 5:00 with an indoor 
ice fishing derby followed by the drawing at about 7:00.  
Look for a coupon in next month’s Zephyr.

It’s a GREAT day to be a Zor Shriner!

ZOR SHRINE OFFICE
Mail Address:  

575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719
Phone 608-833-6343 • Fax (608) 833-6348

E-mail address: zortemp@chorus.net 
website: www.zorshriners.com

USPS 017-572 Published monthly under the auspices of 
Zor Shriners of Shriners International 

Address: 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719 
Electronic Subscription available on website.

Periodicals Postage Paid - Madison, WI and additional mailing offices.

Postmaster: Send changes of address to Zor Zephyr 
575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719.

 For Advertising, call Milt Helmer (715) 821-5002

Winner of ten First Place Dromedary Awards for  
Shrine Newspapers and seven Honorable Mentions.

VOL. LXXI  NO. 06     •     JUNE 2019

Wally Trouten 
Platteville, WI • wwtrouten@yahoo.com

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR ZOR POTENTATE

Zor Editor:  Zor Imagineers
Correspondent:  Milt Helmer

Deadline for Submission, 10th of each month
E-mail submissions to: zorsubmit@gmail.com                            

Zor Temple Office Hours of Operation:  
Monday-Thursday, 9am-4pm • Closed Fridays
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2019 ZOR ELECTED OFFICERS

Potentate

Wally Trouten
Platteville, WI

wwtrouten@yahoo.com

Chief Rabban
Barry Ausen

Star Prairie, WI
bausen@lakesidefoods.com

Assistant Rabban

Mark Jerdee
Wilton, WI

jerdeem@hotmail.com

High Priest & Prophet

Rodney LaBlanc
Montello, WI

rmlablanc85@gmail.com

Oriental Guide

Al Brueggen 
Sparta, WI

brueggenal@gmail.com

Recorder

Bob Gorsuch, PP
Fitchburg, WI

rgorsuch@oakbankonline.com

Treasurer

Larry Hanson, PP
Albany, WI

hanso@tds.net

1st Ceremonial Master:   
Roger Keller 

New Richmond, WI 
rogerkeller2012@gmail.com

2nd Ceremonial Master:   
Mark Hazelbaker 

Madison, WI 
mark@hazelbakerlaw.com

Marshall:   
Brian Dunham 

Eau Claire, WI 
getbrianandlinda@gmail.com

Captain of the Guard:   
Steve Livernash 

Wisconsin Rapids, WI 
prosticker@solarus.net  

Outer Guard:   
Al Coenen 
Tomah, WI 

dukeofcoenen@yahoo.com

Chaplain:   
Karl Gant 

Blanchardville, WI 
kgyellowstone62@gmail.com

2019 APPOINTED OFFICERS

 Imperial 
Potentate  

Jim Cain  
and First Lady 

Patsy Cain  IMPORTANT INFORMATION

ANNUAL MEETING
Dear Nobles,

If an effort to help keep our fraternity as unified and uniform as possible, 
during our annual meeting in January we will be offering leadership workshops 
open to all, and required for, your newly elected club/unit President, 1st Vice 
President, and their ladies. We are anticipating this annual meeting of leadership 
will bring us closer together, and reinforce a common set of practices. 

Wanting to do a better job for you we have designed workshops/meetings 
that will meet the requirements set forth by International insofar as having our 
insurance forms explained, driver forms delivered, along with protocol review 
for accidents, parades, updating club/unit info, fundraiser request sheets, 
Zephyr content, and club/unit meetings. 

In addition, we will be covering a number of other topics as well. These 
will be designed to help us in membership, membership retention, and general 
information. 

Do you know your club/unit demographic? Do you know the demographic 
of Zor? How involved are your ladies? What does a new member experience? 
Did you know ALL parades need Potentate approval? With the hospital as 
financially strong as it currently is, how can we most efficiently allocate our 
club/unit donations? We will have breakout sessions for the ladies as well. 
Please let me know if there are topics that you feel should be included in this 
annual event.

As this training will be held in conjunction with the annual meeting and 
installation, it is expected that our annual meeting attendance will be much 
larger along with the attendance of the incoming Potentate’s dinner. I would 
suggest that the club/unit set aside money to pay for the overnight stay of 
either Friday night or Saturday night. We have made arrangements for special 
pricing at hotels near by. More information will be provided in the 4th quarter.

Fraternally,
Wally Trouten - 2019 Zor Potentate 

ZOR TEMPLE OFFICE HOURS
• Monday – Thursday, 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.
• Closed on Fridays 
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THE NEW & IMPROVED  
ZOR TIN LIZZIES

Zor Tin Lizzies recently 
updated their parade unit 
with new festive graphics 

on the bus and trailer.
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The ZOR Road Runners kicked off the 2019 parade season in Woodville WI 
today! Randy Pfab, Scott Hill, Greg Jeska, Lance Van Damme, Doug Hoffman, 
Jim Wolfe, Carl Gaulke, and Ed Swenson. An additional shout out to Hilltop 
Bar owner Jess Hauser for an additional donation of $250! Proceeds from a 
meat raffle held there.

ST. CROIX VALLEY SHRINE CLUB

FLAMBEAU CLOWNS
A move to revive the Flambeau Clowns has been put in motion. 

Jesse Tihlarik is the leader of this movement. If you are interested 
in joining in the movement and want to become a Flambeau Clown 

member, please contact Jesse at jesse.tihlarik.jt@gmail.com

Albany Parade

ZOR Shriners Hillbilly Clan #183 getting ready for the Albany 
parade!

Zor Shrine #1 Clowns with their Ladies at the Albany Parade
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715-643-4211

Jeffrey A. Redmon
Your Business Counselor in the St. Croix Valley 

715-386-0100
175 Second St So Suite 300

Hudson WI 54016

( 800) 972-9546
No Job Too Big or Too Small

ROBERTS • RIVER FALLS

The Wausaukan Indians would like to 
thank everyone who came to Wausau 
for the Potentate Party. Our time @ 
Timekeepers Distillery was a success and 
enjoyed by all who attended. A great 
time was also had during the dinner 
including the raffle and entertainment.

Thank you again for taking time out 
of your schedule to drive to Wausau in 
honor of Ill Sir Wally and Lady Gayle.

SUCCESSFUL POTENTATE PARTY AT WAUSAU

Divan daughters having fun 
during the derby at the Wausau 
Potentate party. Jess  Brueggen and 
Lexie Lablanc.
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Smith
family reunion

June 3, 2020
Grand Park, WI

800-533-1635 
www.HelmerPrinting.com

We’re Here For All Your Needs...

PROMOTIONAL ITEMS:  
• Pens • Koozies • Bags
• Key Chains • Cups
• Mugs • Raffle Tickets

CUSTOM APPAREL: 
• T-Shirts • Hats 
• Sweatshirts

We also do:  
Business Cards,  
Banners/Signs, Flyers,  
Envelopes, Brochures,  
Raffle Tickets, Coupon  
Books, Local & National  
Direct Mail, and much more! 

Contact 
us today!

If Image Is  
Important  
To You...

LAKE CITY FIRE DEPARTMENT’S

119th Annual Fireman’s Dance Ra�e
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Donation $5.00
Need not be 

present to win

permit #02785-31367 Drawing to be held July 1st, 2017 at the Lake City Fireman’s Dance

20 Prizes to be won (see back for details)

2001 FORD 
RANGER XLT1st

prize

REGULAR CAB • AUTOMATIC • WHITE • HARD TONNEAU COVER 

donated by Tom He�ernan Ford Inc.

620 Deere Drive
New Richmond, WI 54017

PHONE: (715) 246-2261
TOLL FREE: (888) 674-6455

FAX: (715) 246-7393

www.johnsonmotorsales.com

A NEW LOOK

SVAaccountants.com

DISCOVER THE SVA DIFFERENCE

THE SAME
COMMITMENT
TO DELIVERING 
Measurable
Results.

Comstock Tire
2413 S. Park St.

Madison, WI 53713

(608) 257-1004
Your One Stop Shop  

for Tires & Auto Service!

The Midwest Shrine Game is scheduled this season for 
Thursday, August 8th, at Lambeau Field. This event, hosted by 
Tripoli and Beja Shrine Temples, has been well attended for 
many years. The Packers Organization has donated thousands 
of dollars over the years to the Shriners Hospitals for Children. 
Any Zor Shriners who are interested in attending the game and 
participating in the ‘Pre-Game’ on the field activities are welcome 
to attend and take part in releasing balloons and / or hold¬ing 
the American Flag during the singing of the ‘National Anthem’. 
Beja Shriners host a pre-game ‘Tailgate Party’ which is open to 
all Shriners. The ‘Tailgate Party’ is at a cost of $20.00 per person. 
Drinks, burgers and brats have been the traditional menu for 
the event. Tickets for the game against the Houston Texans are 
available through Tripoli Shriners in Milwaukee. Tickets will be 
available closer to the event and can be ordered by contacting 
Tripoli Shriners at: Tripoli Shrine Center, 3000 W Wisconsin Ave, 
Milwaukee, WI 53208. Phone: (414) 933-4700. The game is 
scheduled to ‘kick off’ at 7:00 PM with activities starting at least 
4 hours prior to the game. In order to participate in any ‘on-field’ 
activities you must be registered with the Packers in advance. As 
the Packers do restrict the number of ‘on-field’ participants it is 
not guaranteed that all will be able to be on the field.  It is dependent on the number of Shriners from the 
other temples attending as well.  What is guaranteed is that it is a great time and the Beja ‘Tailgate Party’ is a 
great opportunity to meet and share in the fellowship with other Shrine Masons.  More information will be 
forthcoming as we draw closer to the event or you can contact Zor Past Potentate, Gary Cuskey. 

Imperial Sir Gary Bergenske and me at the 
August 12, 2016 Midwest Shrine Game.

Green Bay Packers Midwest 
Shrine Football Game

Be well. Be home. Be family.

410 N. Main St. Dousman, WI 53118  
800.848.5306 | www.threepillars.org  

Whether you join our community-based 
Wellness Connection, become a member 

of our team, or experience our full 
continuum of care, we welcome you!

Lifestyle.  Value.  Trust.

Visit our website for virtual tours, careers, 
�tness membership info, and more! 
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DRIVER 	                 RIDER 
Leonard Pickett	 Jennifer Pickett
Schelley Schoville	 John Shaeffer
Mark Charbonneau	 Bob Keene
Mike Karas	 Darrell Smith
Don Heit	 Dora Johnston
Larry Curtis	 Dick Farris
Kevin Sorenson	 Stephen Britton
Bob Calverley	 Jay Wood
Schelley Schoville	 John Shaeffer
Bob Calverley	 Jay Wood
Mark Charbonneau	 Bob Keene
Don Heit	 Dora Johnston
Dale Anderson	 Jerry Thompson
Ed Newcomb	 Dora Johnston
Ed Newcomb	 Don Heit
Ed Newcomb	 Jody Hotter
Steve Peterson	 Tom Ricee
Steve Peterson	 Stephen Britton

HOSPITAL DADS

Lowell E. Larson • 4.10.19 • La Crosse, WI 
 David D. Schliem, Sr. • 3.26.19 • Beloit, WI 

Dewayne S. Steckel • 3.21.19 • Tony, WI 

IN MEMORIAM

DONORS 
Sam Arneson
Herb Bloomer
PP Gary and Judy Cuskey
Arlie Fahrney
Pat Fox
Ron Gilbertson
Gerald Hauschildt
Robert Keene
Steve & Koral Livernash
Larry Nelson
Florence Robinson
Darrell & Marlene Schultz
John Senty

Donald G. Strafford
Dave Stolen
Wayne Tubbs
Duane Walsvick
Myron & Donna Wilcox
Jerry Balschun, PP
PP John & Debbi Thorstad
Rod LaBlanc Family
Nancy Merkt
Charles E. White
Allen Heinkel
PP Bob & Carol Gorsuch
Ray & Barbara Burrows

FRIENDS OF THE ZOR ZEPHYR

Milt Helmer
N6356  740th St.

Beldenville, WI 54003

(715) 821-5002
miltonhelmer@gmail.com

www.milthelmer

ZOR SHRINE CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Saturday

June 1st SPRING CEREMONIAL 
Zor Shrine Center

Thursday

June 6th MARSHFIELD SHRINE CIRCUS 
4:30 & 7:30pm, Marshfield Fairgrounds Park, 
405 East 17th Street, Marshfield, WI

Sunday

June 9th JANESVILLE SHRINE CIRCUS 
1:00 & 5:00pm, Rock County Fairgrounds, 
1301 Craig Avenue, Janesville, WI

SW SHRINE CLUB

Monday

June 10th ZEPHYR DEADLINE

TOMAH SHRINE CIRCUS 
4:30 & 7:30pm, Tomah Recreational Park, 
1625 Butts Avenue, Tomayh, WI

Tuesday-Thursday

June 
11th-13th

MEHARA SHRINE CIRCUS 
11th & 12th - 2:00 & 7:00pm, Carson Park, 
1040 Forest Street, Eau Claire, WI 
13th - 2:00 & 7:00pm, Dunn County 
Recreation Park, 1820 Wakanda Street NW, 
Menomonie, WI

Thursday

July 4th INDEPENDENCE DAY

Wednesday

June 19th DIVAN MEETING 
1pm, Zor Shrine Center

Sunday-Thursday

June 30th 
July 4th

IMPERIAL SESSION 
Nashville, TN

On Member’s Workday, a 
new club sign was installed on 
the peak of the Mehara Shrine 
Club building.

MEHARA SHRINE CLUB

Wednesday

July 10th ZEPHYR DEADLINE

Sunday

July 14th ZOR IMAGINEERS/FUNSTER PICNIC 
10:00 am - 4:00 pm, Steve & Koral Livernash, 
4973 North Road, Wisconsin Rapids, WI.  
Meat provided, bring a dish to pass, 
lawn chairs, and your own drinks.
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MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS
¡ Zor Shriners Building Reserve Fund	 ¡ Zor Shriners Membership Fund
¡ Zor Hospital Patient Transportation Fund	 ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Chicago
¡ Zor Shriners Endowment Fund	 ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Cincinnati
¡ Zor General Fund	 ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Twin Cities

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE AS MARKED ABOVE AND MAIL TO:
Zor Shriners, 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719

In Memory/Honor Of_______________________________________________________
¡ Please acknowledge gift to the family

Name___________________________________________________________________
Address_________________________________________________________________
City_ ____________________________________  State_ ________ Zip______________

¡ Please acknowledge gift to the Donor
¡ Via Email_____________________________________________________________
Name___________________________________________________________________
Address_________________________________________________________________
City_ ___________________________________  State_________ Zip_ ______________
GIVE PARADE TO GLORY CREDIT TO CLUB OR UNIT:

SHC-Twin Cities
In Memory of:	 Donor:
Judy Tostrud 	 Larry & Annell Nelson 
Erin Keinbaum 	 Merlin & Ardis Isaacson 
Lowell Larson 	 Martin & Mary Callaway 
	 Kay Vosseteig 
	 Steve & Mary Ellen Peterson 

Margaret C Hillis 	 Ruth Kielley 
DeWayne Steckel	 Gordon & Elenore Malaise
	 Bob & Pat Gunseth 
Donna Peterson	 James & Elaine Hines 
Otis Larson	 Mecca Shrine Club 
Donation:	 Donor:
	 Andy & Anna Burish
 	 St Croix Cty American Legion 
Hospital Transportation
In Memory Of:	 Donor:
Lowell Larson	 Ramon & Connie Erickson 
Donation:	 Oshkosh Area Community Foundation

DONATIONS

  $20.00  • Kevin Severson • Janesville
 $20.00  • Jim Smith • Georgetown TX
 $20.00  • Bob Stauner • St Croix Falls

 $100.00  • Lisa Kreul • Madison  
 $20.00  • Judy Hesser • Oshkosh

 $20.00  • Caden Skelding • Black River Falls
 $20.00  • Wayne Steinhorst • Oregon

 $20.00  • Jeff Holthaus • Warrens
 $20.00  • Charlotte Thompson • Black River Falls

 $20.00  • Willis Crouch • Waukesha
 $100.00  • Robert Brueggen • Sparta  

 $20.00  • Laci Updike • Janesville  
 $20.00  • Melissa & Paul Hayden • Chippewa Falls

 $20.00  • Willa LaBlanc • Poynette
 $20.00  • Robert Odell • Cumberland

 $20.00  • Olaf Stokstad • Oregon
 $20.00  • Miller-Glenn • Conover

 $100.00  • Sarah Miller • Fargo ND
 $20.00  • Jim VanWychen • Warrens
 $20.00  • Virgina Janney • Madison
 $20.00  • Jake Dallman • Eau Claire  
 $20.00  • Larry Johnson • Warrens

 $20.00  • Roxana Jackson • Hayward  
 $20.00  • Bill Wenberg • Barnes  
 $100.00  • Bruce Baker • Tomah  
 $20.00  • Katie Gast • West Allis  

 $200.00  • Rhonda Kuehl • Tomah  
 $20.00  • Brad Heinkel • Green Bay  
 $20.00  • Mary LaBlanc • Montello  
 $20.00  • Curtis E Bell • Edgerton  
 $150.00  • Lamont Kiefer • Tomah

Calendar  
Raffle Winners!
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Zor’s first digital membership meeting gave almost unanimous 
support the sale of the current Zor Temple in Madison.  By a similar 
margin, the members established a Task Force to study Zor’s space 
needs and recommend future solutions.

The special membership meeting involved the first use of digital 
internet technology to allow Nobles throughout Zor’s territory 
to participate without traveling to Madison.  About a third of the 
participants joined over the internet. 

Nobles heard presentations from Recorder and Past Potentate 
Robert Gorsuch and the writer of this article, Second Ceremonial 
Master Mark Hazelbaker.

Illustrious Noble Gorsuch noted that Zor’s 9-acre parcel had 
increased in value because of the current strong real estate market.  
But, while the real estate may be worth a substantial amount, it does 
not generate any income.   Dwindling membership, increasing costs and 

declining fund raising all have led to Zor running an operating deficit.  
If the real estate were sold and invested, the income should make it 
possible for Zor to continue its fraternal operations for many years.

Hazelbaker offered three reasons to sell the Zor Shrine temple – it 
is not needed; we cannot afford it, and sale will allow us to focus on 
our true purpose of charity and fun.  He noted that there are fewer 
than two dozen Shrine meetings a year at the Temple.  But, the building 
costs Zor more than $53,000 a year to operate – almost equal to the 
$63,000 of dues revenue received each year.  Most Zor members are 
not interested in paying dues to support a building which is rarely used, 
he said.

By selling the Shrine Temple, Zor should benefit from significant 
investment income.  That income, coupled with restructuring 
operations, will permit Zor to reduce the current emphasis on 
fundraising.   We will still be out there raising money! 

“No one, including me, really wants to sell our property,” said 
Potentate Wally Trouten “It’s a tough decision which we need to face.  
Now comes the exciting part – finding the way to meet our needs.” 

It’s important to note that selling the property is a transition, not an 
end.  It’s the beginning of the next phase of Zor’s history.  We need to 
decide what to do for Zor’s events and operations after the sale.  For that 
reason, the Nobles also voted to create a 7-member task force which 
will study Zor’s long term space needs and make a recommendation to 
the Nobles.  Past Potentate and Past Grand Master Steve Willett will 
lead the Task Force.

There are many options open to Zor – building or buying a new 
building; renting space; sharing space in a Masonic building, or some 
combination, are all possible.  The goal is not just to take the money 

ZOR NOBLES VOTE TO  
AUTHORIZE SALE OF SHRINE CENTER

It’s important to note that selling the property is a transition, not an end. 
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May 16, 2019

Nobles and Friends,

We officially have a new home! After a great deal of planning and 
searching, we will be moving to a new building in the City Place 
Development in Woodbury, Minnesota, an eastern suburb of St. Paul, 
Minnesota, by the summer of 2020. This move is a step in our transition to 
an outpatient clinic model. Construction of our new site will begin later this 
summer and continue into the middle of next year. The current site will be 
sold as the transition to the new site is completed.

Ease of highway access, proximity to other local area amenities, first floor 
access and the opportunity to design and build out space incorporating the 
knowledge gained from 96 years of service, were all elements that influenced 
the selection of the site and the timing of this transition. Developing a new 
site is a special opportunity to create a patient-centered environment for the 
modern era. The new site will continue to serve children from a seven-state 
service area.

Shriners Healthcare for Children’s new facility will provide a wide range of 
services for children with orthopaedic conditions including:

•	 Clinic Services: providing a family-centered, team approach to 
care. Patients will seespecialty physicians, nurses, therapists and 
other pediatric-trained specialists in anenvironment designed for 
children.

•	 Child Life: providing families with support during appointments 
through play and anxietycoping activities. The Child Life 
program also offers over twenty (20) camps andprograms 
to meet the physical and emotional needs of children with 
orthopaedicconditions.

•	 Radiology: providing standard x-ray service as well as EOS, which 
provides 3-D, full-body imaging with up to 85 percent lower 
radiation.

•	 Rehabilitation: providing physical and occupational therapy to 
help children build skills,strength and mobility needed for everyday 
activities.

	 +	 Scoliosis Specific Exercise – a specialized physical 
	 therapy program that usesexercises, stretching and  
	 breathing to improve a patient’s scoliotic posture.

•	 Orthotics and Prosthetics: offering orthotic and prosthetic services 
specifically forchildren, including upper and lower extremity 
prosthetic care, scoliosis bracing and abroad spectrum of pediatric 
orthotic services.

•	 Telehealth: including telehealth capabilities that enable video 
connection to otherremote sites across the region, creating 
more opportunities for access to children inneed of pediatric 
orthopaedic services. This capability enhances Shriners Hospitals 
forChildren’s reputation as the largest network of specialized 
pediatric orthopaedic andburn telehealth sites in the world.

•	 Surgery Services: All surgeries will be performed by Shriners 
Healthcare for Children— Twin Cities physicians at Gillette 
Children’s Specialty Healthcare in St. Paul,Minnesota, or other 
pediatric hospitals.

Concurrently, we continue our planning efforts to expand our presence 
throughout our service area. This expansion will take on a variety of forms 
that could include new affiliations with other healthcare organizations and 
individual providers, expanding the use of our telehealth technologies and 
establishing physical clinics, just as a few examples. We see this as an exciting 
opportunity that supports the Shriners Hospitals for Children’s system 
initiative of “Reaching More Kids in More Places.”

We ask for your continued help and support as these changes unfold. We 
commit to communicating information to all of the Temples supporting 
Shriners Healthcare for Children — Twin Cities. On behalf of the Shriners 
Healthcare for Children — Twin Cities Board of Governors, we thank you and 
your nobility for your support!

Please do not hesitate to contact me, or your local board members, with any 
questions or concerns.

and sit on it.  Rather, it is to meet the needs of 21st Century Zor with 
new facilities and programs. 

The Task Force has to deal with complex issues – where 
should which functions occur?  How much office space does Zor 
need?  Where will the Directors Staff keep all the props they have 
accumulated?  The answers will come.

The vote does not mean that the building will be sold tomorrow 
or even in a few months.  There are expressions of interest in the 
land, but no firm offers.  Once Zor accepts an offer, the buyer will 
need substantial time to go through pre-purchase activities.  Almost 
any change in the use of the property will require approval by the 
City of Madison, which is a lengthy process.  It is likely Zor will be in 
the building for some time, probably as much as two years.

The discussion at the special membership meeting reflected a 
sober consensus.  No one is happy to face the changes ahead.  But 
Zor members showed they are reasonable and understand hard 
facts.  Sometimes we have to make difficult choices to move ahead.  
This is one of those situations.

Fraternally,

 
P.P. Roger J Robinson 
Chairman, Board of Governors 
Shriners Healthcare for Children — Twin Cities 
Direct: 320.420.8142 
E-mail: rogerrr60@gmail.com

Twin Cities 
Pediatric Specialty Care 
Orthopaedics

2025 East River Parkway 
Minneapolis, MN 55414 
Tel: 612-596-6100 
twincitiesshrinershealthcare.org
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PROUDLY FEATURING

Visit our website at:      www.abc-clc.com

•   Building Materials

•   Cabinet Design

•   Windows & Doors

•   Drafting Services

•   16 Locations

•   FREE Delivery

Your Source for Quality 
Building Materials and Excellent Service 

Home of the 
$23.95 Oil Change

www.moodyscorner.com

715-425-2472 • 590 S. Wasson Lane, River Falls, WI 54022
Family owned Since 1940!






AUTOMOTIVE
Sales • Service • Tires

In my line of work it’s 
really easy to get caught up 
in the negatives, but then 
on days like today we get 
to enjoy the positives! Our 
kids at Northwest Journey in 
Black River Falls have been 
saving pop tops to donate to 
Shriners Hospitals for Children. 
TodayAlan Brueggen and 
Allen Coenen, representatives 
from the Zor Temple came to 
say thank you to our kids and 
grilled out for them. The kids 
really enjoyed their visitors 
and sitting in the midget 
car. It was great to see two 
important parts of my life mingling and coming together! Thanx guys! 

JESS BRUEGGEN FACEBOOK POST
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By Milt Helmer
The Shriners of the St. Croix 

Valley Shrine Club were special 
guests at the regular meeting 
of Fletcher Pechacek American 
Legion Post on Wednesday May 
8th at the Legion club in River 
Falls.

After introductions the Legion 
members received a video 
presentation outlining what 
the Shrine does at the Shriners 
Healthcare for Children® in the 
Twin Cities. The video and a short 
introduction was given by Past 
Potentate Larry Riemenschneider 
of Amery. In his remarks Noble 
Riemenschneider explained the 
annual events carried out by the 
St. Croix Valley Shrine Club that 
help support Shriners Healthcare 
for Children®.

Bob Hering, who is a member 
of the board of governors at 
Shriners, explained in depth the 
work done by Shriners in the Twin 
Cities.

Since 1923, Shriners has 
provided specialty medical care 
to children with orthopaedic 
conditions. In late 2018 thet went 
from Shriners Hospital for Children to Shriners Healthcare for Children, 
changing from a hospital to an outpatient clinic.

“The new clinic model 
incorporates physicians visits, 
radiology, orthotics, prosthetics, 
rehabilitation along with 
telehealth and offsite clinic 
operations.”

Shriners surgeons now 
perform the majority of 
procedures at the Gillette 
Children’s Specialty Healthcare in 
the Twin Cities.

“With these changes, they 
are committed to their mission” 
said Hering, adding “We want to 
ensure the patients to become as 
healthy, active and independent 
as possible, regardless of a 
family’s ability to pay.”

Just some of the numbers from last year at the SHC – TC are:
●	 2,978 - unique patients of which 1,015 were new patients
●	 462 - surgeries
●	 2,796 - orthoses and prosthesis were made
●	 35 – outreach screening clinics 
●	 22 – specialty camps and events

The Shriners Healthcare for Children Twin Cities handles Orthopaedic 
Treatment Specialities but not limited to-

●	 Arthrogryposis - stiff joints
●	 Cerebral palsy
●	 Club foot
●	 Hip disorder
●	 Juvenile rheumatoid arthritis
●	 Limb deficiencies and deformities
●	 Osteogenesis Imperfecta – brittle bones
●	 Rickets 
●	 Specialized plastic surgery/ scar revisions
●	 Spina bifida/ myelodysplasia
●	 Spine deformities - scoliosis
●	 Sports injuries – stable fractures

In 2019 they are working to develop and expand a network of 
outreach sites. Shriners is seeking to introduce telehealth services and 
an outreach model that offers more frequent clinic but also smaller 
clinics in remote areas. The whole intent is to promote more points 
of access with greater frequency. This model will replace the larger 
annual or biannual patients visits in the past. They will create more 
access to service for kids and minimize the cost of transportation while 
developing high – quality and specialty services. Shriners will continue 
to provide the special, wrap around care that is a hallmark of Shriners 
service.

Following the brief presentation, the American Legion club in River 
Falls presented a check for $400 to the St. Croix Valley Shrine Club 
President Roger Keller of New Richmond.

Shriners share their mission with American Legion

Shown left to right are visiting Nobles, Past Potentate Larry Riemenschneider of Amery, St. Croix Valley Shrine Club 
President Roger Keller of New Richmond, Club Vice President Ed Swenson of River Falls, Chief Raban Barry Ausen of 
Star Prairie and Board of Governors member Bob Hering of Roberts. Photo by Milt Helmer

Larry Waters of the Legion is 
shown presenting a check for $400 
to the St. Croix Valley Shrine club is 
club member Bob Hering of Roberts.
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Open 7 Days A Week
Serving Nightly at 4pm 

Sunday Mornings 8:30am-1pm

Banquet Facilities for Parties  
and Special Events

6010 Hwy 51, McFarland

608-838-5888

Supper Club

LAKELAND SHRINE CLUB

The Daughters of the Nile supplied and manned the dessert table.

CONSIDER 
ADVERTISING!

Shriners! If you  
own a business your  

company should consider 
advertising in the  

Zor Zephyr. It reaches  
all Zor Shriners  

in the state and we can  
give you very attractive 

rates. If interested please 
contact Milt Helmer  

at 715-821-5002 
or email at:  

miltonhelmer@gmail.com

The food line stayed busy.

The cooking crew checks  the water level in the pots. Arlen 
Christensen,Larry Hanson, Lyle Fox, Roger Nitzsche and Dave Nelson.

Lakeland Shrine Club held their annual fish boil on Friday May 
3rd at the Stoughton Conservation Club. 268 meals of cod fish, red 
potatoes, carrots, and onions, with coleslaw and french bread.

Annual Fish Boil
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Greetings Nobles,

The topic of this month is 
Communications and how you can 
help improve them. WebFez is one 
of the useful tools that Imperial 
has developed for us to keep our 
information up to date for the 
Temples. This is something that is 
fairly easy for everyone to use that 
has a computer. Along with this article 
I have attached the instructions on 
how to register and how-to login into 
WebFez. By keeping your address, 
phone number, and E-mail address 
up-to-date, it will make it easier for 
the office to get in touch with you if 
the need should arise.

To keep you informed of the 
latest and urgent information, 
we are sending out an E-blast, via 
MailChimp, to all members that 
have a valid e-mail address. We are 
currently showing that 839 members 
have valid e-mail address and are 
receiving the E-blast, unfortunately 
only about 35% are choosing to open 
them. These types of services are 
used for two reasons, they are very 
efficient and are free to use. With the 
cost of everything going up and the 
membership in a decline, we need to 
find new ways of saving money for 
the Temple and still getting the word 
out to the members.

We are now ensuring that every 
Noble, Candidate, and Widow is 
receiving the Zephyr each month. The 
monthly bill has increased because of 
this. For all the friends of the Zephyr, 
we want you to know how much we 
appreciate your donations to help 
offset this cost. We also post the 
Zephyr on the Zor website for easy 
access, which is another way you can 
helps us cut the cost of the Zephyr, 
by choosing to use the online version 
instead of receiving a hard copy of it. 
If you would like to op-out of receiving 
the hard copy, please send me an 
e-mail to zorcommunications2019@
gmail.com and say OP-OUT. Thank 
you in advance for helping us to cut 
the cost.

If you ever have any questions or 
suggestions for me, please drop me an 
e-mail at zorcommunications2019@
gmail.com. 

Thank you for your  time  
and interest,

Chris Peters,  
     Marketing & Communications  
     Chairman and  Zor  
     Imagineer’s President

Chris Peters
MARKETING &  
COMMUNICATONS CHAIRMAN
& ZOR IMAGINEER’S PRESIDENT

cpeters3232@yahoo.com  

Calling for Imagineers
ZOR COMMUNICATIONS

Use WebFez to verify
your personal

information, payments
and Shrine activity

How to REGISTER for WebFez:
•	 Go to your browser’s address bar 
	 and type in: webfez.shrinenet.org

•	 Click the Register button  
	 on the Login page:

•	 From the Registration page,  
	 choose your Temple from the  
	 drop-down list and then type in  
	 your Member Number and  
	 your First and Last names.

•	 Click on the Register button.  
	 You will be directed to the Create  
	 a New Account page. On this page,  
	 enter an E-mail address that you will  
	 use to log in with, confirm the E-mail  
	 address, and then enter and  
	 confirm your Password.

•	 Scroll down to read the WebFez  
	 User Agreement and Privacy Policy.  
	 Agree by clicking the checkbox.

•	 After the checkbox is selected, click  
	 on Register. This will Register you for  
	 WebFez and log you into the system.    

Register

Email

Confirm Email

Password

(Passwords must be between 8 and 12 characters with at least  
one upper case and one lower case letter and at least one number)

Confirm Password

HOW TO 
REGISTER

Use WebFez to verify
your personal

information, payments
and Shrine activity

How to LOG IN to WebFez:
Important: In order to log in to 
WebFez, you must first be registered. 
If you have not yet registered, please 
see the illustraton regarding how to 
register. (above)

You only need to register once.

To log in to WebFez, please  
follow the steps below:

•	 Go to your browser’s address bar 
	 and type in: webfez.shrinenet.org

•	 Enter your login E-mail address and  
	 Password in the designated fields:

•	 Click Log in: Log in

Email

Password

HOW TO 
LOG IN
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Pete Gunderson
& Matt Gunderson

Order on line at:
www.claryspopcorn.com

Clary’s
Gourmet
Popcorn
105 State Street

Madison, WI  53703
608-255-2994

UPS shipping available

BUSINESS SOLUTIONS

    For all your printing and promotional needs
Business Cards, Banners, Forms, digital print, signs
                                715-268-7295
     215 Power Street   Amery, WI 54001
   Jerome  Sorensen 715-497-2645  or  Jennifer 715-497-7413 0718-01772

74
127

-v
4  

A1
69

5

Wells Fargo Advisors is a trade name used by Wells Fargo Clearing Services, LLC, 
Member SIPC, a registered broker-dealer and non-bank a�liate of Wells Fargo & 
Company. © 2011, 2013, 2016 Wells Fargo Clearing Services, LLC. All rights reserved.

Steve Schumacher, CFP®
Managing Director – Branch Manager
Direct: (608) 758-5330
steve.schumacher@wellsfargoadvisors.com

Tuesday, 
July 9, 2019 
Sponsored by:  Zor Clowns 
Reserve by:  July 3, 2019 
Temple Office:  608-833-6343 
Location:  Temple 
Time:  Social Hour 5:00 p.m.   
Dinner 6:00 p.m.

Tuesday, 
August 13, 2019 
Sponsored by:  Zor Divan 
Reserve by:  August 6, 2019 
Temple Office:  608-833-6343 
Location:  Temple 
Time:  Social Hour 5:00 p.m.   
Dinner 6:00 p.m.

Tuesday, 
October 8, 2019 
Sponsored by:  Past Potentates 
Reserve by:  October 1, 2019 
Temple Office:  608-833-6343 
Location:  Temple 
Time:  Social Hour  5:00 p.m.   
Dinner 6:00 p.m.

Steak Fry
2019 SCHEDULE
Cost: $10 payable at the door
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ZOR IMAGINEERS
Created with TheTeachersCorner.net Word Search Maker

on the 
lighter 
side

(First Name)           (Member Since)

(ROBERT) SEVERSON (1964)
(JAMES) ALLABEN (1965)

(ROBERT) DIETZ (1965)
(DAVID) GERHARDT (1965)

(PHILIP) LINDSAY (1965)
(MYRON) WILCOX JR (1965)

(DONALD) CAMPBELL (1965)
(WILLIAM) HAWLEY (1965)
(FRANK) BALDWIN (1965)

(JAMES) CRANEY (1965)
(LLOYD) FREDRICKSON (1965)

(RICHARD) INDERMUEHLE (1965)
(DONALD) LAUTZ (1965)

(NEAL) MASSEY (1965)
(WARDELL) PIKE (1965)

(CHARLES) DEADMAN (1966)
(EVERETT) ELLINGSON (1966)

(R W) FELLAND (1966)
(GEORGE) GIALAMAS (1966)

(EUGENE) HELGOE (1966)
(DENNIS) JONES (1966)

(MELVIN) SANDQUIST (1966)
(JOHN) VAN HOLLEN (1966)

(MARKO) ZELICH (1966)
(GENE) GRENGS (1966)

Zor Noble’s Last Name 
Word List

Want to hear a pizza joke…. 
nah, it’s too cheesy. 

What about a construction joke?  
Oh never mind, I’m still  

working on that one. 

A retired husband is often a wife’s full-time job.

Seeing a spider is 
not a problem... 
The problem comes  
when it disappears!

I used to think the brain was the 
most important organ. Then I 

thought, look what’s telling me that.

Did you hear about Steve Harvey 
and his wife getting into an 

argument? It was a Family Feud!
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BRING A 
FRIEND!

The Zor Shrine Clowns will be doing the  
cooking for the Brat / Burger Fry being held at the 
Zor Shriner Center. The menu will consist of brats and 
hamburgers. Dessert and beverage included for $10.

When: Tuesday, July 09, 2019 
Social Hour: begins at 5 PM  
Dinner: 6 PM
Call the Shrine Office to reserve 608-833-6343

THE FOOD WILL TASTE GREAT, NOT “FUNNY!”

Brat & Burger Fry

POSTCARD OF THE ZOR SHRINER CAMEL RIDES AT VILAS ZOO
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ZORSUBMIT@GMAIL.COM

Shriner 
Nobles and 

their Ladies spend 
a great amount of time 

helping children. We do it through 
participating in our own way. 

There are only so many minutes and 
hours in a day. If we are inspired and have 
the passion to do good, we look forward 
to helping others where we can. Balancing 

these hours can be viewed as hectic work or a pure sense of pride and 
fulfillment. Times of the past are only memories. Time experienced 
today is living in the moment of the present. Time to be spent in the 
future can be uncertain but can be predictable and planned. Goals set 
forth can be reached if you have inspiration. An inspired mind leads to 
a vision. Vision expands your thoughts of image. With imagination you 
can create. With creativity you can innovate. Innovation changes the 
future and gives you the ability to reach a goal.   

The realization of momentary time can either slow down life or 
make it super-fast. To many times you hear of people mentioning 
“where did all the years go?” Years pass because of same repetitive 
routines. Regular routines become the normal and consume time. By 
breaking the daily or monthly routine, you break the same old same 
old.  Nothing different leads to the same memory over and over. Taking 
a different way to work or store each day can create a new memory 
by seeing new things. Realizing monetary time by watching a minute 
hand on a clock, can make the last hour of work seem like forever. The 
first seven hours flew by because you were working and not watching 
a clock. Waiting for the last hour to tic bye before a weekend. If we can 
take the same approach of momentary time of a minute hand, we can 
slow down life to a slower pace. Coast and notice the little inspirations. 
We can not add time to our lives, but we can make it seem longer. Time 
does not stop for a minute for anyone, but we can live each 60 seconds. 
Awareness of time is the present before another wrinkle is seen in the 
mirror of the future.

Riding in a car at 55 mph down a road, like a second hand. You 
see only the objects that are big and noticeable. Such as the Shriners 
Hospital for Children’s billboards. I learned this as a young hand lettering 
artist from the old timers of outdoor advertising. The best billboard 
should only have 3 big words or one sentence. If you don’t have time to 
read it all, you will look away with no impression. Shriners “Love to the 
Rescue” sums it up.

Walking or riding a bike down the same road is a totally different 
experience. You can hear the birds chirping and see a bee pollinating a 
flower. The smell of fresh manure spread on a field. Slowing down like 
a minute hand you can see, hear and smell the small things found in 
life. The same billboard can be full of information, like a business card 
you hold, as you have time to read it all. All this changes with speed 
and how fast our brains can capture and process information. Paying 
attention to detail of a leaf or the whole tree in one view is our choice.

Spending time with loved ones should be an hour hand. Taking 
the time and trumping our fast-paced lifestyles. Spending time taking 
children on a healthcare run can be a good part of a day. Selfishness is 
no part of the “Hospital Dads” and riders agenda. 

Saving time is like going to a 6:30 pm show. Once inside the theater 
and eating buttery popcorn the outside world goes away. You totally get 
engulfed in the film and by 8:30 pm when you walk outside the world 
seems to be so quiet for whatever reason. Feels like it should be 11:00 
pm. All because we processed so much information in a short amount 
of time our brain is tricked into it should be a later time.

We can’t cheat on time neither. The original worker at a lumber mill 
didn’t punch in for work using a time card. They were given a metal 
token with your worker number and the words “Time Check” stamped 
into the alloy. The company name on the reverse side. When your token 
was given to the clerk you were now on the clock and paid for the time 
worked. Given back to you at the end of the workday. No covering for 
Johnny who’s late again with punch clocks.

Taking a 9-hour road trip to this summer’s MSA can seem to take 
10 hours if you look at every mile marker. Can seem like only 5 hours if 
you get into a good conversation with the friends in the car. “The speed 
of life can be regulated, by balancing momentary time, if you let it.” Is 
something I’ve come to realize. Watching a second hand may be a bit 
extreme. A minute hand versus an hour hand. A week versus a month. 
A year versus a decade. It is our choice to be one of the 3 clock hands 
or no time check at all. Not stopping to realize the date leads to seeing 
how fast the calendar can flip a page. 

When was the last time you saw a hummingbird while riding in a 
car? Sometimes the slow view ahead captures more than the fast pace 
seen in the rearview mirror. 

Try asking David Ragan who drives the Shriners #38 racecar to look 
for you in the stands. At 180 mph you can wave all you want, but it takes 
a still photo shot to capture both our Shriners Hospitals logo and some 
person waving 38 rows up. “Imagine That”

Steve Livernash
CAPTAIN OF THE GUARD 
IMAGINEER’S PROJECT MANAGER
prosticker@solarus.net  

xxxx

T IME
SAVE OR 
SPEND?
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MOVING?
COMPLETE THIS SECTION AND RETURN IT WITH  
THE CURRENT MAIL LABEL (BELOW) TO THE 
ZOR TEMPLE RECORDER
575 ZOR SHRINE PL., MADISON, WI 53719

Periodicals
Postage Paid

Beldenville, WI

ZORSHRINERS.COM

Hello everyone! 
As you may or may not have 
heard, the ZOR Midgets have 
recently relocated from the 
Sparta Area to the Portage 

Area. With that being said, the 
Midgets are actively looking 
for some new drivers. If you 

are interested, you can email 
zormidgets@gmail.com  

or call Tyson Swan directly at 
608-697-7629.

• Consider offering a heartfelt compliment to  
   someone who is always there to help you out. 

• Do you know a  new member? Call them up and see if they  
   would like a ride to the meeting...it will brighten your day.

AND A GOOD TIME TO PAY IT FORWARD

June is a month of growth,    
  friendship and sunshine

 with acts of kindness

Imperial Sir Jim Smith and Lady Alice drove up from Austin, Texas to make a surprise 
visit at the Grand Masters Testimonial dinner honoring Scott and Rhonda Pedley. The 
event was held in Darlington on Saturday April 27th, 2019. Pictured  L to R: Alice Smith, 
Scott Pedley, Jim Smith, Rhonda Pedley.

SURPRISE VISIT AT GRAND MASTERS


